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Reception News
Assistant Headteacher Update

We are so incredibly proud of all the Reception children in their first two weeks of school. The children have 

settled well into school and it is lovely to see friendships forming. Last week, we spent lots of time learning 

our school rules and values and applying them to our school day. It has been a pleasure to see the children 

embrace these values and follow them in all areas of the school. The children enjoyed exploring our school 

environment and seeing all the exciting places in school. Each class visited ‘Wonderland’, where they listened 

to a story, and ‘Jungle Jim’, where they explored our sensory equipment. 

This week has marked the beginning of full timetable for our Reception children. They have been beginning 

their day with a phonics lesson where we have been focusing on the sounds /a/, /s/ and /t/. The children have 

been reading and writing these sounds, as well as spotted objects that start with these sounds. Phonics is an 

integral part of Reception’s learning in order to teach them how to read and write. Each week we will post 

the sounds we have been learning to Tapestry in order for you to support the children at home. Our theme 

this half term is ‘Myself, My Family and My Community.’ This week the children have been exploring what 

they look like and what they enjoy doing. The children understand that we are all different and it is 

important to value these differences. There have been many activities set up on our continuous provision 

including making their faces, role play and cutting and sticking faces. In maths, we have been exploring the 

concept of size; looking at big and small things and comparing objects. We have been sorting objects based 

on colour and shape which has been continued in our continuous provision. The children have enjoyed their 

first experience of our specialist subjects which include PE, Music, Performing Arts, Art and Forest School. 

Please remember to send your children into school in their PE kits on their correct PE day. 

What a busy first two weeks it has been for Reception! We are excited to see the progress and achievements 

of the children over the course of the term. 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

 Mrs Murdoch



Hampton Vale Primary Academy 

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and we expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.  

16th September 2022

Reception News
What do our Reception children have to say?

“I 

Key Dates 

Census Day Special Lunch - 6th 

October 2022

Individual/Sibling Photographs - 
20th October 2022

Half term - 24th Oct - 28th Oct 22

 “Me and my friends have been 
playing hairdressers” 

Logan, London

“I like cottage pie it was yummy.” 
Willow, Edinburgh

Please make sure you send your children to school with a 
healthy lunch and snacks.

“What a busy first couple of 
weeks. All the children are 

settling in amazingly and having 
a great time.”
Cardiff Class
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